Committee on Migrant Workers

Day of General Discussion on the role of migration statistics for treaty reporting 

and migration policies
 22 April 2013

Guidelines for participants on registration and submissions

On 22 April 2013, the UN Committee on the Protection of the Rights of All Migrant Workers and Members of Their Families (the Committee) is organizing a half-day general discussion in Geneva on the importance of migration statistics for treaty reporting and migration policies.  

The full morning discussion will take place during the eighteenth session of the Committee at the United Nations Office in Geneva (Palais Wilson). It is a public meeting in which representatives of governments, UN bodies and specialised agencies, intergovernmental organisations and non-governmental organisations are invited to participate.  
Participation and oral statements

Please see the Background Note prepared by the Secretariat for more details on the discussion.

(1) Experiences-sharing by local levels of governance which have developed good data  collection and analysis systems;

(2) Collaboration between local authorities, civil society and migrants’ associations for obtaining reliable information on statistics relating to the informal sector or on migrants workers in an irregular situation and members of their families and other “hidden” populations;

(3) Bilateral and regional cooperation on migrant data collection and exchange of statistical information; 

(4) How to ensure that information collected about migrant workers how data remains protected and private and is used to their benefit. 

The format of the discussion day is designed to enable participants to exchange views in a frank, open and interactive dialogue and questions and brief comments are welcome from all participants. The Committee asks participants to avoid making lengthy formal statements during the discussion day. Interpretation will be provided in English, French and Spanish.

Submission of written contributions

Written contributions are invited on the issues and topics mentioned, within the framework outlined above. The deadline for the written contributions is 15 April 2013. The Committee is especially interested in receiving information about good practices and examples. These examples/case studies/good practices could focus, among others, on the topics noted above as well as other themes relevant to the Day of General Discussion.
Written contributions may be submitted in English, French and Spanish. Please note that written contributions will not be translated.

The deadline for the submission of written contributions is 15 April 2013. The Committee requests that written contributions be limited to a maximum of 15 pages. In order to facilitate the exchange of information, the Secretariat will make all written contributions electronically available to registered participants. Please note that only written contributions received in electronic form (Word) will be made available. The Committee reserves the right not to accept contributions that do not correspond to the themes.

Previously published materials may also be submitted to the Committee, or distributed during the discussion day to other participants. Sufficient copies must be provided, as the Secretariat does not have resources for reproduction and distribution of such materials.

Registration

For organizational purposes, all participants are asked to fill out a registration form, which can be downloaded from the OHCHR website: (http://www.ohchr.org/english/bodies/cmw). Please send the duly completed form back to the Secretariat by e-mail (cmw@ohchr.org; bsmithohchr.org) preferably before 8 April 2013.

Since the discussion day will be held during the public meeting time of the Committee on Migrant Workers, no individual invitations will be sent to participants. The United Nations is not able to provide assistance with visa, travel or accommodation arrangements. Participants are responsible for all expenses and arrangements related to their participation in the discussion day.

Logistics

The discussion day will take place on 22 April 2013, from 10:00 am to 13:00 pm at Palais Wilson (52 rue des Paquis) in Geneva. Participants are requested to bring a valid identification document such as a passport or identity card to the discussion day in order to obtain a security badge to enter the Palais Wilson.

For any additional information, please contact the Secretariat, Committee on Migrant Workers, Office of the High Commissioner for Human Rights, UNOG-OHCHR.

E-mail: CMW@ohchr.org and bsmith@ohchr.org
Geneva, 5 February 2013
